The Network Newsletter – Ebulletin 150, 10 April 2014
Events

Events have been added to the Courses & Events pages on The Network website – see: http://www.seapn.org.uk/events/.
NB there is a RSS feed on this page, which means that you could be automatically alerted to new events, courses and conferences as they are added!

Equality Act 2010
A toolkit to make Equalities work …

http://raceequalityfoundation.org.uk/sites/default/files/publications/downloads/REFfinal.pdf 

(Source: Equality and Diversity Forum eNewsletter, 7 Apr 2014)

Subtitled “A resource to support the voluntary and community sector to use the 2010 Equality Act”, this is a practical and useful guide. 

Tackling social and digital exclusion – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations
Universal Credit: public library impact and response

http://www.lorensbergs.co.uk/media/61638/lorensbergs%20universal%20credit%20whitepaper.pdf 

(Source: CILIP Update, Mar 2014)

Lorensbergs (who supply PC bookings and management systems) have produced this brief “White Paper” report which suggests, perhaps not surprisingly, that the introduction of Universal Credit is going to have an impact on public library PC usage. It does stress the importance of staff training to deal with the range of issues that are likely to crop up – and may help to convince more public libraries that public-use computers should be free at the point-of-use.

“What difference do prison libraries make?”
http://www.cilip.org.uk/cilip/news/what-difference-do-prison-libraries-make 
(Source: Public Libraries News, 1 Apr 2014)

Timely blog-post from CILIP.
Top tips for working with young people on extended projects in a library setting
http://www.seapn.org.uk/informationResources.asp?cat_id=70&ir_id=372
(Source: email from Alice Myers, British Library)

"From 2012 to 2014, the British Library led a project – Writing Britain – in partnership with four city libraries across the UK, each organisation ran a creative project for hard to reach young people. Taking the central theme of ‘Writing Britain’, participants created films, photographs, spoken word and artwork in response to ideas connected to place, identity, culture and landscape. Following the evaluation of the project, these ‘Top Tips’ have been compiled, we hope these are helpful to both Library Managers and Project Officers.
The partner libraries were: Bristol Libraries; Newcastle Libraries; Norfolk and Norwich Millennium Library and Leeds Library and Information Service. The project was generously funded by the Paul Hamlyn Foundation."
The British Library kindly gave permission for the Tips to be posted on The Network website.
Tackling social and digital exclusion – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

‘Troubled Families’ in a Spin
http://www.poverty.ac.uk/sites/default/files/attachments/Troubled%20Families%20in%20a%20Spin.pdf 
(Source: PSE: UK 2012 Poverty and Social Exclusion newsletter, 20 Mar 2014)
The latest paper by Ruth Levitas from the “Poverty and Social Exclusion” research project looks at the misleading way the data relating to the Troubled Families Programme is being used.
“The data is being presented as heralding a great success when it is extremely difficult to assess whether it shows anything at all. But these issues are important for other reasons. Each one of the families identified by a local authority in its quest for this small supplement to its income is being labelled and stigmatised as not just troubled but dysfunctional. This is unethical and offensive to the individuals concerned.” [p5]

“The death of multiculturalism?”
http://www.huffingtonpost.co.uk/iram-sarwar/multiculturalism_b_5001582.html
(Source: email from Frances Hendrix to lis-pub-libs)

Interesting article exploring some of the impact of Newham’s Mayor’s decision to cut ‘multiculturalism’ (eg translation services). Includes very positive comments on the role of the public library service.

Tackling social and digital exclusion – Other Agencies

“7 Steps to Increase Digital Participation”
http://www.cilip.org.uk/cilip/news/7-steps-increase-digital-participation?utm_source=Communicator_membership_list&utm_medium=Email&utm_content=PeterGriffiths&utm_campaign=Weekly+News+from+CILIP%2c+20+March
(Source: CILIP Weekly News, 20 Mar 2014)

Blog-post which argues that “… digital technology is exacerbating already well-entrenched inequalities when it should be bridging them. So, how do we fix this problem?”  
The blog includes seven steps which public and voluntary organisations should take – these are drawn from the Carnegie UK Trust report, Making digital real, see: http://www.carnegieuktrust.org.uk/CMSPages/GetFile.aspx?guid=7c91c88b-0a25-47ec-bb95-a6191f9dfe0f. 
New partnership offers free books
Six Book Challenge: http://sixbookchallenge.org.uk/
Barrington Stoke: www.barringtonstoke.co.uk  

Red Squirrel Books: www.redsquirrelbooks.co.uk
(Source: email from Deborah Hyde, Oasis Media)

“In selected settings such as family learning centres, libraries and colleges where the increasingly popular Six Book Challenge is running, less confident adult readers will be offered 500 free copies of Barrington Stoke’s newly-launched Red Squirrel list of picture books to read with their children. Drawing on the publishers’ award-winning track record in commissioning, editing and designing books to break down barriers that can stop children reading, including dyslexia, the Red Squirrel list can be read with children by dyslexic parents and parents with low literacy. 

 

Adults encouraged to read the free Red Squirrel books with their children will get to count them towards completing their Six Book Challenge, which helps less confident adult readers to develop a love of reading by picking six reads of their choice and completing a reading diary in order to get a certificate. 

 

Red Squirrel books feature dyslexia-friendly layouts without compromising on the quality of artwork that is central to holding children’s attention, together with stories told in ways that break down potential barriers to comprehension for dyslexic readers. They include All I Said Was by Michael Morpurgo and Ross Collins, the tale of a boy who dreams of flying and swaps places with a bird who dreams of reading a book; and Itch Scritch Scratch by Eleanor Updale and Sarah Horne, a hilarious rhyming story about kids and mums waging war on some very natty nits. The Red Squirrel titles have been developed with input from national charity Dyslexia Action.”

 

Library services that will use the free Red Squirrel books are: Dudley, Plymouth, Islington, Oxfordshire, Derbyshire, South Tyneside, Edinburgh, Newport and Glasgow. Also using them will be Fife College and City of Bath College.

The grassroots voices of British-Pakistanis 2013-2014
http://www.jawaab.org.uk/sites/default/files/Jawaab-The-Grassroots-Voices-of-British-Pakistanis-report.pdf 

(Source: Migrants’ Rights Network Weekly Migration News, 17 Mar 2014)

Jawaab, an association which works to promote the voices of British-Pakistanis, has published a report which sets out the views of young people from that community:

“Our research shows there is a void in grassroots representation of the Pakistani community in the media, at local and national governmental level. The British-Pakistani community’s sentiments on various subjects are not being voiced. This is marginalising the next generation of British-Pakistanis across the UK. Further problems and challenges will arise if platforms for open debate and discussion are not provided.” [p8] 

The recommendations include:

“Agencies such as schools, social and youth provisions, police and local authorities are responsible for safeguarding the vulnerable in their communities regardless of ethnicity or culture. There needs to be more understanding and education between these organisations and the community, to build trust and collaborative working partnerships.” [p9]

The Children's Society's West Midlands Hub
http://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/news-views/press-release/radical-plan-help-west-midlands-children-out-poverty
(Source: Children & Young People Daily, 2 Apr 2014)

The new Hub “will bring together a range of existing resources and services delivered by local authorities, health groups and schools, in a bid to provide joined-up support to children and families living in poverty across the region. The aim is to provide disadvantaged families living in the West Midlands with access to continuous support from the birth of their child until they start work or begin higher education. According to the charity, almost 175,000 children in the West Midlands are living in poverty, making it one of the most deprived regions in the country. In some parts of the region – which covers the local authority areas of Birmingham, Coventry, Dudley, Sandwell, Solihull, Walsall and Wolverhampton – more than 50 per cent of children live in poverty, with North Solihull one of the most affected areas.”

Tipping the balance?
http://www.community-links.org/uploads/documents/TIPPING_THE__BALANCE.pdf 

(Source: Research and Policy Update from Community Links, 3 Apr 2014)

Subtitled A qualitative study on the cumulative impacts of welfare reform in the London Borough of Newham, this report takes an in-depth look at the effects of the welfare reforms on one local authority, and makes recommendations for change.
“Contested Ground: Ethnic Monitoring in the UK”

http://www.enargywebzine.eu/spip.php?article344&lang=en
(Source: MEMO [Minority Ethnic Matters Overview], 391, 7 Apr 2014)

Interesting article by Wilf Sullivan, Race Equality Officer, TUC, looking at opposition to the collection of data for monitoring.

Health & Wellbeing issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

“Child Health Profiles”
http://www.chimat.org.uk/profiles 
(Source: email from the LGA Research Team, 31 Mar 2014)

 “…provide a snapshot of child health and wellbeing for each local authority in England using key health indicators, which enables comparison locally, regionally and nationally.”
Health & Wellbeing issues – Other Agencies 

MindEd 
https://www.minded.org.uk/ 

(Source: NCB Policy & Parliamentary Information Digest, 28 Mar 2014)
“MindEd, a new government-backed website, aims to teach adults how to help children with their worries and to distinguish those they can deal with from more serious problems needing medical attention or ‘red flags’ requiring urgent psychiatric help.”
“Right Here”
http://www.phf.org.uk/news.asp?id=2163&dm_i=876,28IVO,13AR3H,83LBK,1
(Source: Paul Hamlyn Foundation Newsletter, Spring 2014)

“Right Here is a £6 million Special Initiative run jointly by the Paul Hamlyn Foundation and the Mental Health Foundation to find new approaches to supporting young people's mental health needs.”

“Young volunteers from the Brighton and Hove branch of Right Here have created publications on two key issues for young people's mental health: self-harm and parent-child communication.”

· Young people and self harm: perceptions and understanding – see:  http://right-here-brightonandhove.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Self-Harm-Report-Final.pdf 
· Talking about self harm: a mini-guide to support anyone affected by self harm in Brighton and Hove​ – see: http://right-here-brightonandhove.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/SHguideforweb.pdf. 

Disability issues – Other Agencies 
My life, My health – Deaf young people’s health campaign 

http://youngpeople.ndcsbuzz.org.uk/mylifemyhealth  

(Source: email from Krishna Maroo, NCDS)

“My life, My health is an exciting new campaign created by the National Deaf Children’s Society’s Young People's Advisory Board to support deaf young people's access to healthcare services. We have created exciting new resources to support young people, parents and professionals … [please see above weblink]. If you’d like printed copies of the resources, have any questions or feedback, please email cyp@ndcs.org.uk.” 

Two new publications from NCB

Both published in April 2014, and both charged-for publications:

(Source: NCB Members’ Newsletter, Mar 2014)
Dignity & inclusion: making it work for children with complex health care needs
http://shop.ncb.org.uk/product_p/3100-001b10274p.htm
“This book will help service providers across education, health, social services, leisure and the voluntary and independent sectors develop policies and procedures specific to local circumstances, so that disabled children and young people can access services and lead a life as part of their local community.”

Dignity & inclusion: making it work for children with behaviour that challenges
http://shop.ncb.org.uk/product_p/3100-001b20274p.htm 

“This publication will help service providers across education, health, social services, leisure and the voluntary and independent sectors develop policies and procedures specific to local circumstances, so that disabled children and young people can access services and lead a life as part of their local community.”
Migration issues – News 
“Syrian refugees arrive in the UK as part of scheme to relocate conflict victims”
http://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2014/mar/25/syrian-refugees-arrive-uk-scheme-relocate-victims 
(Source: MEMO [Minority Ethnic Matters Overview], 390, 31 Mar 2014)
“It is thought that around 10-20 people arrived on Tuesday, although several hundred are expected to come to the UK over the next three years under the Vulnerable Persons Relocation (VPR) scheme.”
Migration issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

Gateway Protection Programme
http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld201314/ldhansrd/text/140326w0001.htm#14032676000392 
(Source: MEMO [Minority Ethnic Matters Overview], 390, 31 Mar 2014)
 “The countries of origin of refugees resettled through the Gateway Protection Programme are as follows: 
2012 – Bhutan, Democratic Republic of Congo, Eritrea, Ethiopia, Iraq, Somalia, Sudan. 
2013 – Bhutan, Democratic Republic of Congo, Eritrea, Ethiopia, Iraq, Somalia, Sudan.”

“The Gateway Protection Programme is a scheme operated by the [former] UK Border Agency in partnership with the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR), offering a legal route for a quota of UNHCR-identified refugees to settle in the United Kingdom.” (from: http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Gateway_Protection_Programme) 
Migration issues – Other Agencies 
Why immigration is good for all of us
http://classonline.org.uk/docs/why_immigration_is_good_for_all_of_us.pdf
(Source: email from Class, 21 Mar 2014)

This important pamphlet is the second in a series of myth-busters from Class and Red Pepper, designed to expose the realities behind the recurring myths around migration. This briefing shows, for example, that:
· Immigration is good for the economy

· The economy is not affected by "benefit tourism"

· Immigration is not responsible for lower wages

· Migrants do not come to Britain to solely to access healthcare.
“‘Decade of Migration’ conference held to celebrate ten years of COMPAS”
http://www.phf.org.uk/news.asp?id=2162&dm_i=876,28IVO,13AR3H,83LBK,1 
(Source: Paul Hamlyn Foundation Newsletter, Spring 2014)

Brief conference report from PHF.

“The Migration Observatory is currently receiving a grant of £145,000 over three years as part of the PHF Social Justice programme to go towards public dissemination of data, analysis, and original research on UK migration.”

RAMFEL
http://www.ramfel.org.uk/index.php 

(Source: email from Simon Wallace)

Having begun as a Redbridge-based community organisation, RAMFEL re-launched last year as the Refugee and Migrant Forum of Essex and London in order to better reflect that their service-users are coming from and settling further afield than just East London. 

The website includes a link to their campaigning blog: http://ramfelspeaksout.blogspot.co.uk/. 

Broader issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

Statistical digest of rural England 2014
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/288991/Statistical_Digest_of_Rural_England_2014_March.pdf 
(Source: email from the LGA Research Team, 31 Mar 2014)

Latest statistical report from Defra, which “includes statistics on the rural and urban populations in England, rural economy, earnings, productivity and economic growth.”

Broader issues – Other Agencies
Solidarity: why it matters for a new social settlement
http://s.bsd.net/nefoundation/default/page/file/207c255d8a0c04cba0_sum6b1yy7.pdf 
(Source: NCB Policy & Parliamentary Information Digest, 28 Mar 2014)
New discussion paper from NEF:
“Our vision of a new social settlement aims to achieve: social justice and well-being for all, a fairer and more equitable distribution of power, and environmental sustainability. We need solidarity to reach these goals.” [p3]
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